
Sabetha Middle School Report 
To: USD 113 BOE Members 

From: Matt Garber 

Date: 12/4/24 

Re: December BOE Meeting Building Report 

 

 
1. School Athletics:  Our Girls Basketball and Boys Wrestling teams will 

complete their seasons in the upcoming week.  Girls Wrestling and Boys 
Basketball will start their seasons in January.  We will provide 
participation numbers once we know. 
 

2. Semester End Activities:  We are planning an Incentive Activity day on 
Friday, December 20th.  The month will also include several civic 
engagement activities.  We will have a grade level food drive contest 
and the winning grade will earn a grade level incentive.  We will have 
our silent auction as part of our Bluejay Pride program.  Students will 
be wrapping gifts for our local care homes and will be writing 
‘gratitude’ cards.  Students will have to have their grades in order to 
fully participate in this day! 
 

3. SMS Winter Concert:  Our Winter Concert was held on Tuesday, December 
3rd.  Our band and vocal students did a fine job and the concert was well 
attended!  Thanks to Mr. Adam Aadalen and Mr. Braden Plumlee! 
 

4. Auditorium Stage Fire Door:  We are in the process of replacing the 
large garage fire door on the stage.  It was not working properly and 
had been causing issues for years.  The door has been ordered and we 
should learn of the installation date soon. 
 

5. SMS Facebook Page:  We will continue to highlight student academic, 
activity and scheduling items on our Facebook page.    
 

Thanks,  
Matthew D. Garber 
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